Mid-Week League Captains Report.

First of all, I would like to thank Alick you EWL Captain for letting me Captain the Mid-Week League and a special thank you goes to Mr Dave Cocks, Mr Graham Bethell, and Mr Chris Barrett for their attendance at most of the matches we had this year.

As you all know the Mid-week league is the place we put players who through no fault of their own did not play on the proceeding week end matches and also give new members the feel of playing in a competitive game which is what the club has done since I have been there with that in mind I am glad to say that we finished 4 in or section out of 8 so well done to all the players who had taken part in the mid-week league this year.

A few things to look forward to for the coming year the mid-week league will start on the 24-04-24 weather permitting, and the draw will take place ether in January or February 2024.

Women are welcome to play in the league if a side cannot get its full complement of players, then you can ask the opposing side if they can fill the vacant position for you man or woman.

At the latter part of the season when the weather changes and it’s too wet to play the match and the both Captains agree the points will be split equally Matting can be used at the start of the season to stop ware and tare on the green an email will be sent out regarding the laying on the matting later on.

If one team can only supply 3 players for the rink then that rink will use 2 woods and there will be no 25% reduction off the final score and the order of play will be Lead, 3, Skip.

So, as you can see there is a lot to look forward to for the next season I wish to take this opportunity again to thank each and every one of you who helped in setting up the green doing the bar and keeping us fed a special thank you to Mr Terry Portlock and Mr Mike Percy for doing the dishes after everyone has gone THANK YOU. 


Philip Edwards
Mid-Week League Captain
Cardiff Athletic Bowls Club.

